



Regular Commission Meeting
M I N U T E S
Port of Arlington
April 10, 2018
5 p.m.
Gilliam County Courthouse
Condon, OR

1.	The Port of Arlington Commission meeting was called to order at 5:02 pm by President Wilson.  
Those Present: President Wilson; Commissioner Fitzsimmons ; Vice President Kennedy; Commissioner McGuire; Commissioner Hunking; Port Manager/ Economic Development Officer, Peter Mitchell; Admin. Asst. Denise Ball; Advisory Committee Member Don Williamson
Absent:   None
Audience: Les Ruark
2.	Public Comment on non-agenda items- None
3.	Consent Agenda:
· Approval of  March 13, 2018 Commission Meeting Minutes
· Approval of  March 2018 Payables and Financials
Commissioner Hunking moved to approve the consent agenda and Commissioner Kennedy seconded. The motion carried 5-0.
4. Chairman’s Report: Donation Request - Commissioner Fitzsimmons moved to donate $150 Arlington Little League. Commissioner Hunking seconded. Motion carried 5-0.
5. Commissioner Reports: None
6. Mid Columbia Producers – Scale relocation discussion – Scott Nation, MCP employee, handed out a document describing their scale relocation proposal. The Board and Staff discussed the proposal. Staging of the grain trucks so they do not block traffic on the City’s street is very important. Mr. Nation explained that the existing scale barely passed its last inspection and is so old parts are no longer available. The new scale is critical. EDO Mitchell told the Board that MCP will submit through City Planning for Site Plan Review and approval of their proposal. Conditions imposed by the Site Plan approval would need to be included in the lease addendum.
Commissioner Kennedy moved to approve the scale proposal with a lease of $2250/yr. Commissioner Fitzsimmons seconded. The motion carried 5-0.  The current lease document will have an addendum added and this amount will also include the 3% escalator. This is contingent upon City planning approval. 
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Columbia Hills Manor Group – Continued from previous meeting – Discussion regarding proposal to turn over the Community Center and Senior Housing facilities to the Port. Staff and the Board discussed the Columbia Hills Manor Group Inc. proposal. There is approximately $10,000 still owing in current taxes on the Community Center. Prior to the Board meeting, Nancy Proctor and Jeff Wilkins met with EDO Mitchell and told him they would like to give both properties to the Port. Tiah Devin had said she wanted their non-profit to remain involved with the facilities. It was agreed the Port does not have Staff to operate and maintain the facilities and does not have the resources to hire new personnel. At the previous meeting, the Port’s attorney advised the Board not to get involved with a residential landlord/tenant arrangement. The Board agreed that the Port has multiple projects on the table and is not able to assume responsibility for these two facilities. Commissioner Hunking moved that the Port decline the opportunity to become involved with owning or managing the Community Center (Gronquist Building) and Columbia Hills Manor facilities and Commissioner McGuire seconded. Motion carried 5-0.
8. Economic Development:
8.1	Small Business Assistance
8.1.1	Bill Rosenbalm Mobile Mechanic – Did not attend. The Board asked Staff to check into the grant agreement conditions regarding the Service Truck purchased with the grant funds.
8.2	Irrigation Project Exploratory Committee Report– EDO Mitchell said the Committee met with JR Cook at their last meeting.  They also met with Arlington City Council and heard information from Brad Baird, the City Engineer, discussing the process of proving up the water right and the steps the City would need to take for mitigation which would allow another entity to acquire their own water right. This is a lengthy process, possibly two to three years. Commissioner Kennedy pointed out that there are only three Gilliam County farmers who would benefit from this project. EDO Mitchell said there are many other water rights available that could be combined with the City’s. 
President Wilson asked Mr. Ruark if he had any concerns. Mr. Ruark said he does have some concerns. One is the charge of the Committee itself, two is the grant seeking, and three is that everything is done transparently, openly, and completely. Mr. Ruark said he would like to put his observations and concerns in written form and present it to the Board.
Mr. Ruark added that he agrees with the Board decision that the Columbia Hills Manor is not something for the Port to get involved with. 


Break for Dinner 6:10 pm – 6:35 pm
Meeting cont’d:

8.3	Island Park River Access Improvements Discussion – EDO Mitchell told the Board the Port will receive a $4,000 grant from Gorge Wind Association if we put their logo or website address on the Billboard in The Dalles. The Board would like to see the proof of what it will look like. 
EDO Mitchell said he has a meeting scheduled on the 26th with the Marine Board in Salem. The Board would like to see the sidewalk placed along the south side of the parking lot as a continuation of the existing path. The trees along the north side will not be removed. 
EDO Mitchell told the Board that the Pea Gravel is in place at the beach access area. 
8.4	Tony Price A Town Throw Down Contract Discussion – President Wilson said a contract has already been signed and the Board does not want to make changes. Commissioner Hunking said this could be a good idea for next year.
8.5	EDO Report – The Flex Building foundation and footers have been excavated. The project is on hold while waiting for the Building Permit approval which should be received by the end of April. 
EDO Mitchell and the Board had a discussion on the status of the Grain Lab.  
EDO Mitchell will be touring a new client on the 19th. 
He will be attending the OPPA meeting in Salem on April 26th.
9.	Administration
9.1	Summer Youth Worker Discussion – The Board directed Staff to post the Youth Summer Maintenance Position. The hours will be reduced and Port Manager Mitchell will supervise the employee.
9.2	Government Ethics Reporting – The deadline is April 15th and all Board members will have it completed by that date.
	

Meeting adjourned 7:15 pm

	
______________________________     ______________________________
President Ron Wilson			V.P. Dewey Kennedy
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